Council 7525 Meeting Minutes

10 March 2022

Officers Present: GK, DGK, FS, Treas., Rec., Ward., 2 Trustees, Lect., Chap.
Officers Absent: Guards, Chan.(excused), Trustee (Ted B. excused), Adv.
Other Members Attending: 9 other members attended.

In-person: 12 On Zoom: 7
1.  Call to Order 

Meeting was called to order at 7PM by GK Mike Bullock.
2. Opening Prayer 

Opening prayer was offered by Chaplain Fr. Tim Naples
3. Pledge of Allegiance (USA)
Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.
4. Approve Minutes of Prior Meeting (Sent electronically to each member’s email for review)

Motion to accept minutes of previous meeting made by Bob Wilkens and seconded by Cullen Bullard.  Minutes were approved as written. 
5. Chaplain’s Message
Fr. Naples encouraged all members to continue praying for peace in Ukraine.  Father also gave a short dissertation on the Ukrainian Catholic Rite and its differences from the Orthodox church.
6. Grand Knights Report 
See the Minutes and the Newsletter. (Newsletter done on Website)

Check the Newsletter for opportunities to serve.

· Fr Naples bathroom remodeling has begun with the removal of the commode. A bid from a contractor to remove flooring (contains asbestos) is being sought.  DGK Dave Martin will put out a request for assistance to remove sink countertop for reuse.

· Our Council continues to conduct a First Friday Holy Hour. The next will be on 1 APR at 3 PM. Please sign up to lead a decade.  GK stated he would like to see more members participate in this.

· The Camp TK Super bingo will take place on 24 APR 22! Many hands make light work. Please communicate with Bro. Brad Chenette if available to help.  

· Pickleball at SJV and St Jude.  Instructions on how to play/score can be made available.  This game can be enjoyed by the entire family.  Call Dave Carmichael in parish office for scheduling at SJV.

· Rosaries on order for 1st Communicants at 5 parishes.

· 19 MAR Annual Catholic Men’s Conference in Randolph, VT 

· 23 MAR Diocese Lenten Retreat (St Catherine of Siena) 0930-1445


See e-mail attachment. Deadline to register is tomorrow (MAR 11)

· 2 APR 22 0930 Council 7525 sponsors Article 22 Abortion Amendment informational session at SJV (Speakers: DCN Peter Gummere, Sharon Toborg, Annisa Lamberton, and Carol Kauffman)

· Round Tables have been established at ST Jude, OLMC, and Saint Catherine of Siena.

· Thank You note was received form the Hall family for council's support and prayers for the passing of Gary Hall.

· Thank You note was also received from Claire Groleau for council's Christmas card for widows.  

· A card from Paw-Prints (Camp TKT printers) was also received.
7. Financial Report
Financial Secretary Report: Investment account now stands at $423,291.67 after second ($10K) installment to diocesan charitable endowment fund for Vermont Knights of Columbus.

Treasurer report: Council checking balance stands at $17,649.38 with several outstanding debits yet to be reconciled.  A $100 check will be cut to support the April 2nd Abortion amendment meeting (see above) at SJV.
8. Membership Report
One candidate from St. Catherine's in Shelburne is under consideration (propose by Bro. Cullen Bullard)
9. Other Reports 

Insurance Agent: Not present


District Deputy: Not present


Camp TKT
· Bingo paper and admission tickets are being acquired/prepared.

· Meeting with Double Tree to be set up for next week to go over final details.  Need to know when we can go in to set up.  Volunteers will be needed.

· Acquisition of table covers is being investigated.

· Reservations are coming in and Paw-Prints has printed and mailed post cards (at no cost to council)

· Silent Auction items are down this year.  Donors are making donations directly to Camp TKT.  Need to discuss with CTKT staff on how to work around this change.

· Proposed to acquire cases of dabbers that we can offer to players.  Excess can be donated to Shriners for their monthly bingos.
10. Unfinished Business (motions carried over from previous meetings)
1.Need to install our stone in front of SJV-going to need site work, base preparation, and movement.

2.Need to determine our contribution to sign repair at SJV (ST Jude signs also need attention)
11. New Business (new motions) 
· Proposal (Rick Gravelin) was made recommending the council procure "Vivat Jesus" prayer books for all members.  Supreme recommends all members procure one of these.  GK will investigate/research what this involves (cost, etc.) and report back to the council.

· A second proposal (Rick Gravelin) for another prayer book was raised to award recipients of the Knight and Family of the Year.  This will also be researched by the GK.

· FS stated that the council already provides gifts to the Knight and Family of the Month recipients.

· Steve Shover suggested that the council consider holding vespers prior to our regular monthly meetings.

· Jay Benson recommended that the council consider a donation to the Knights of Columbus Fund in support of the victims from the war in Ukraine.  The Supreme Council is matching any gifts made up to $500K.  An alternate proposal to raise funds for this could be holding a breakfast.  Officers will discuss at the next officer meeting and propose/recommend method of support.  In the interim, all members can still make individual donations using Supremes’ website.
12. Good of the Order
Knight of the Month Award for February: Bob Wilkens.

Family of the Month Award for February: Charles and Karen Brown
13. Lecturer’s Reflection (optional) 

The Worthy Lecturer gave a short dissertation on St. Patrick and then sang: Hail Glorious St Patrick.
State Deputy's Message:
· State Deputy had a call with the Supreme Membership director and was informed that the Vermont State Council is close to receiving the Circle of Honor recognition for membership growth.  State deputy stated that the primary reason for this turn-around is likely due to the ad placed in the Vermont Catholic magazine.  Approx. 60% of the state's growth in membership can be traced to this ad.

· State Deputy participated in regional meeting and updated other SD's on the success of Vermont councils' participation in Holy Hour prayer services.

· The only credentials needed for the State Convention is a duly signed membership card.  State Deputy urged all councils to provide a basket of cheer for auctioning during the convention.  Proceeds will help the State Council to cover hosting costs at the convention center.
14. Grand Knight's Summary
If you need something-call one of us or call the office.

If you are doing good works, let our Program manager, Ted Barrett know about it for our Star Council Award.   

Please participate in Lenten prayer services and retreats. 

15. Closing Prayer
Before proceeding to the closing prayer, let me ask:  Does any brother know of a member of this council, or brother of the Order, who is sick or in distress? 
Pray for David Bean hernia operation (MAR 19), Galinda from Ukraine Ronald McDonald House, For the people of Ukraine and an end to the war, Sue Cottrell, Family of the late Frank Cross, Family of the late DCN Chris Keough, Family of the late Ray Newman, Family of the late Lenny Roberge, David Bean (surgery), Robert (Bob) Gravelin, Keith Marston, Gary Howe and Family, Family of the late Paul Pouliot, Christopher Haley (homeless veteran), Parker Yvonne Lyon (Granddaughter of Tom Gravelin) and mom and dad Ellen and Garrett, sister Clara Lynn, Patricia Brown, Patricia Stevens, Amy and her mother (22 year old woman fighting cancer at Dana-Farber), Kevin and Chad Limoge, Vickie Linton (relative of DD3), George Stevens, James Read, Richard Waite, Robert Morris, Gene Tofferi, Mike and Pam Audette, Joe Myers and Family, Jeffrey Claude Danis and family, Tom Westropp, Andrew Bolognani, PSD/PGK Don Sutton, , Ray Miller, Stuart Fath, David Bullock (chemo), Yvonne Gravelin, Harold Ponto, Wally Rooney, PGK Bob Audette, Bob Wilkens, Gerry Malavenda, Ed and Theresa Curtiss, all clergy and religious, victims and families of COVID-19, First Responders, peace in Eastern Europe, the defeat of the "Personal Reproductive Liberty Amendment" in Vermont, and for new Members to join the Order.

Fr. Naples led the closing prayers.  One for the end of violence and suffering in Ukraine and the second for Fr.  Michael J. McGivney.

Prayer for Canonization of Blessed Michael McGivney 

God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and orphan, you called your priest, Blessed Michael McGivney, to be an apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young to the generous service of their neighbor. Through the example of his life and virtue, may we follow your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, fulfilling his commandment of charity and building up his Body which is the Church. Let the inspiration of your servant prompt us to greater confidence in your love so that we may continue his work of caring for the needy and the outcast. We humbly ask that you glorify Blessed Michael McGivney on earth according to the design of your holy will. Through his intercession, grant the favors we present. Through Christ our Lord. Amen.

16. Adjournment
GK declared the meeting adjourned at 8:12 PM.
-----Original Message-----
From: Nicole Hamilton <nhamilton@vermontcatholic.org>
Sent: Tue, Mar 8, 2022 10:19 am
Subject: Invitation to Lenten Parish Staff/Volunteer Retreats
Good morning!  

This is just a reminder about the upcoming Parish Lenten Retreats happening throughout the month of March.  There will be three opportunities to attend, two in person, and one virtual.  The theme this year will be "Communion with God in the Desert," and will be led by Fr. Rijo Johnson, S.D.V, pastor of Mater Dei Parish in Newport.  It promises to be a rich day of prayer, reflection, and communion, with both each other and our Lord.  

These events are FREE, and are open to anyone who works, volunteers, or participates in any capacity in a parish or diocesan ministry.  However, registration is required.  The deadline to register is Friday, March 11th.  Lunch will be provided.  If you have already registered, I apologize for the repeat email, but please feel free to share this information with anybody else you may know that works or volunteers in your parish.  

Attached you will find a video from Fr. Rijo inviting you to the retreat.  In addition, you'll also find a document with information on the locations, times, and schedule for the events.  

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to let me know.  

Registration Link https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSegjTZpIzi2UlkYaOXkyxmJXco4KdtsE1HdMx7bJhEUs23_4w/viewform 

With Prayers, 

Nicole Hamilton

Administrative Assistant

Office of Pastoral Ministries

Roman Catholic Diocese of Burlington

802-658-6110 X 1131

"For I know the plans I have for you, declares the Lord, plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future."  ~Jeremiah 29:11 

Wednesday, March 16th, 2022 – Our Lady of the Angels-Randolph

Wednesday, March 23rd, 2022 – St. Catherine-Shelburne

Wednesday, March 30th, 2022 – 
Online  
Wednesday, March 30th, 2022 – 
Online
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